
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

September 9, 2024 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 9, 2024, at the 
Hammond Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Aune/Anderson second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Miller second. 
 
Minutes from August 12, 2024 regular meeting were approved: motion by Anderson/Aune second. 
 
Treasures report August was approved: motion by Wynveen/Aune second. 
$1699.19  Interest on checking 
$69.48 Interest on savings 
$211,405.76 Check Book balance 
$429,131.41 Savings balance 
$5,698.24 Park fund 
$13,649.61 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$9,207.92 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All good.  
 
Planning Commission; Nick Weidling was absent. Reviewed CSM for Robert and Nancy Johnson.  
Resident from Hammond Oaks voiced concerns about a noise issue and operating a business without a conditional use 
permit.   
Discussed ARPA funding, some uses were: paving the parking lot, repair of shelter, road repair, and cleaning ROW of 
trees.  
Paul discussed options for future mowing utilizing Greg O-Connell and leased equipment. 
 
Agenda:  
Bob Johnson CSM – motion to approve; by Miller/Aune second 
Clearing ROW – Privately, motion to approve with proof of liability insurance – Anderson/Wynveen second 
Assistant to the clerk, Linda was given the go ahead to search for a part-time worker to learn her job.  
 
Roads: Paul reported the fog sealing is complete.   
 
Chair: Paul suggested the town pay for all of the fencing around ball field (ARPA).  The rec has done a great job and the 
site looks great.  
We had complaints again about a very loud party at the Maximo residence Saturday afternoon and Sunday morning. Paul 
will visit with them. 
Still looking for someone to fix the shelter, Linda has someone who may want to do it. She will follow-up. 
 
 
Next meeting scheduled for October 14, 2024 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


